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Dear Friends and Supporting Churches.  

We wish all of you a blessed year in 2025. My wife and I celebrated our 48th anniversary last month, 
and we look forward to many more years that God will give us together. 

Last month was a very busy month for us and our young people. December 2–4, we took our young 
people to a Youth Conference in Chimaltenango. On December 13 & 14, we held a Vacation Bible 
School in San Jose Pinula. We had a beginning attendance of 186 and a closing attendance of 216, 
and many souls were saved! Praise the Lord! December 16–19, we took our young people to a Youth 
Camp in Metapan, El Salvador, where my wife and I were able to help with camp operations behind the 
scenes.  

On December 22, Noemi and I celebrated our 48th anniversary with the church family in a special 
service, with a special food made by the church family and my wife. On December 24, we had our 
Christmas Banquet. Then on December 31, we held a special service where we talked and prayed 
about all of the good things God did in 2024. We prayed that God would 
continue to work through our church as we head into 2025. 

On December 18, Pastor Thomas Green of Directline Ministries sent us 
many “Joy Bags” for children under 14 years of age. My wife and I took 
some of these bags to El Salvador and Jutiapa, Guatemala. I will be 
visiting Pastor Hernandez in Quetzaltenango, Guatemala, to hand out 
more of these “Joy Bags.” His church is located in the middle of many 
villages. The children in these villages have no fathers. 

I am asking for prayer, as I have returned to the U.S. to address some 
important paperwork issues. We are working through all of it, but it will 
take time. Please pray that this gets resolved quickly so I can return to 
Guatemala.  

Thank you for your prayers 
and support. 

Angel and Noemi Lopez 
Guatemala 
 


